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31st March 2016 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Re: Vegetation Management (Reinstatement) and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 2016 

BirdLife Capricornia thanks you for the opportunity to comment on the Vegetation Management 

(Reinstatement) and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 2016. BirdLife Capricornia is an 

environmental organisation that is proactive in protecting the environment and educating others 

about environmental issues, with specific interest in birds, and the ecosystems that birds inhabit. We 

are an organisation of volunteers collecting bird survey data and providing education, advice and 

advocacy. We are a branch of the national organisation BirdLife Australia.  We are located in Central 

Queensland, an area which is rich in habitat and its associated flora and fauna.  I am making this 

submission as Secretary of BirdLife Capricornia on behalf of the group. 

We would support the Bill for the following reasons; 

 Removes the ability to get a permit to clear for so-called High Value Agriculture, and thus

stop large-scale clearing of remnant woodlands.

 Restores protections for ecologically important re-growing woodlands (‘High Value

Regrowth’) on freehold and Aboriginal land.

 Restores protections for trees next to riverbanks (‘riparian areas’) and extending provisions

from some to all Great Barrier Reef catchments.

 Removes the defence of claimed mistaken clearing, and restores the starting presumption

that a landholder is responsible for clearing that takes place on their property.

 Protects essential habitat for flora and fauna, much of which is in decline due to the

devastating clearing that is taking place every year.

 Protects essential habitat for threatened species, many of which are facing extinction if

clearing continues at the current rate.

 It makes the prospective legislation retrospective to 17 March, in an attempt to deter panic

clearing and panic applications.
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Yours sincerely 

 

 
 
Allan Briggs 
Secretary 
BirdLife Capricornia 
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